


SICKNESS POLICY

All children should be kept away from nursery at the first signs of being unwell.
If your child shows any signs of illness whilst at the nursery, we will do our utmost to contact the parent/guardian of that child. Should we be unable to reach the parent/guardian we will then attempt to contact the child’s emergency contact, which has been given on the child’s application form.
You may then be asked to collect your child from the nursery and to seek medical advice.
Please would you ensure that the contact details that we hold for you are kept up to date.
All children that are sent home from nursery due to illness will need a diagnosis from their GP prior to them returning to nursery.
Children who are sent home from nursery with diarrhoea and or sickness should not return until 48 hours have elapsed, and they have eaten a full proper meal, followed by no loose bowel movements or sickness.

MEDICATION 
At present (from 15/06/20) we will NOT be administering any Calpol or Nurofen as the medical reason for giving this medication are identical/similar to those of the coronavirus. 
Teething gel will be administered during a child’s time at nursery if it is required. This will need to be supplied clearly marked with your child’s name and will remain at nursery. You will need to email the nursery with the following information giving us consent to administer it. Blanket consent is not permitted.  
Childs Full Name
Date of Birth
Name of Medication
Dosage of medication
Times to be administered.
The email can only be received from a parent’s email account we have on file.

We will administer any medication that has been prescribed by your GP, Nurse, Pharmacist or Dentist providing we have received an email with the above information.
You must ensure that any prescribed medication has your child’s name on it and not that of an older/younger sibling. Prescription medication should show the dispensing label, clearing showing the child’s name and directions for administration. 
Children under the age of 16 years will not be given any medication that contains aspirin unless it has been prescribed for that child by the doctor.




If your child has been given prescribed medication, they should have at least 48 hours at home before they return to nursery providing, they are well enough in themselves. If a child is brought back in before this 48-hour period, then we have the right to send them home in order to follow our policies and procedures and to prevent cross-infection. 
We will inform via e-mail of any reoccurring infections in the nursery.
We are also required to notify Ofsted and the Health Protection Agency of any notifiable and communicable diseases that have been identified. This may be prior to advising parents, as special control measures and guidance may be required, which we can gain from the Health Protection Agency.
Children who are unwell for any reason, including communicable diseases should not be at nursery. Once they are better, they can return to nursery unless they pose a risk to other children or staff.

